
  

 
                     

 
          Memo 

 
To:   Board of Directors 
From:   Alan E. Clanin, General Manager 
Date:   May 09, 2018 
Subject:  Backhoe Replacement 

 
We have received a proposal from RDO Equipment for a new John Deere backhoe to replace one of 
the two aging district backhoes.   
 
Background: 
The District currently has two aging backhoes in service.  The older of the two is a 1989 Case 580K 
that was placed in secondary (back-up) service in 1997 and is primarily used for loading trucks with dirt 
and base material at the District yard.  The newer of the two backhoes is a 1997 John Deere 310SE. 
This backhoe is the primary work horse of the District.  Both backhoes have had numerous breakdowns 
requiring expensive repairs.  The purchase of a new John Deere 310HL backhoe will allow the District 
to place the older John Deere 310 backhoe into secondary service which may prolong its useful life by 
another 10 to 15 years.  The older Case backhoe would be summarily declared surplus and sold.      
Re-sale value for the 1989 Case backhoe is about $11,000. 
 
Proposal for New Backhoe: 
District Staff has researched new backhoes and have determined that a John Deere 310HL would best 
fit the District needs.  Requests for quotes were sent to RDO Equipment which is the local authorized 
John Deere dealer, and was the only dealer requested to submit a quote.  Attached are copies of the 
specifications for your information.  
 
The quote received is as follows: 
 
RDO Equipment: 
2018, John Deere 310HL 
$130,784.87  
The above price includes sales tax. 
 
Recommendation: 
John Deere tractors are known for longevity and durability, and, because the control platforms have not 
changed, district personnel will be readily able to operate the equipment.  It is my recommendation to 
accept the quote from RDO Equipment and proceed with the purchase of this backhoe. 
 
The District has $138,000 in the 2018-2019 fiscal year budget for this vehicle replacement. 
 




